MINUTES OF THE MEETING
OF THE COMMUNITY CENTER JOINT POWERS BOARD
HELD December 20th, 2023

	A meeting of the Community Center Joint Powers Board was held December 20th at the Worland Community Center Complex, Worland, and Washakie County, Wyoming at 12:00 p.m. Present at the meeting were, Kent Lamm, Frank Bowers, Steve Hunt, Joy Osbon, Jack Haggerty, Nick Kruger and Nate Schmeltzer. Ron Overcast was absent.
A motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the agenda for November 15th, 2023.
Steve Hunt gave the Directors Report:
Ron’s term on the board is coming to a close.  Position could be opening up or Ron can stay on.
Air conditioning system-Rick wants to follow through with the unit for the main office since there has not been air for the past few years.  He also wants to get the west end building under our control, right now its manually over there.  Would like to be able to control the temperature from our office so that if they need it warmer or cooler, we can fix it from here.  
Steve gave the Treasures report:
Revenue as of the end of November is $314,233, expenses are at $525,719, were still $211,500 in the hole from the roof.  Were ahead of the previous four years with revenue at this same time.  On the bills sheet, Wyoming Gas went way down from last year, $4,000 total.  
A motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the treasures report, pay the bills and financial report.  
Open Issues:
Review-Joy Osbon went over how everyone that is a signature of the bank accounts need to be bonded by the department of audit.  Public officers training needs to be completed by July 2024 and sent in with the department of audit letter. In the department of audit rules and regulations, while transferring funds between departments on the budget, a resolution needs to be made up.   Joy read a little from the Independence review report, the company cash bases financial statements of the government activities of the Community Center Joint Powers Board for the year June 30, 2023 and the related notes to the financial statements.  Based on her conclusion she is not aware of any material modifications that should be made to the company financial statements in order for them to be in accordance with cash basis of accounting. Statement of net position on a cash basis, total cash for the year is $1,386,148, last year it was $1,256,000, we increased by $129,411 over the year. Total operations expenses were $476,834 and facility improvements $50,000, and total income is $505,712 leaving revenues at $129,411.  Total on sales tax collected is at $494,000, which is up $42,000 from the prior year. Program fees went up $16,000, this year its $63,000 and last year it was$ 47,000. Revenues for the year went up $59,000, with a total of $656,000 with interest, total expenses were $527,000 vs last year they were up $61,0000.  Biggest increase was utilities which went up $20,000 from the prior year, payroll went from $229,000 to $242,000.  Capital outlay which went from 28,000 to 50,000 this year.
Website-going live in January
Staff party-tomorrow-lunch in
Closed the 25th and 26th of December, and 1st of January
New Business
Conference room screen-a proposal has been put in to replace the old one.  An electric one or a manual pull down one which are both the same size of what is already there.  Nate suggested to replace it with the electric one since the electrical is already set up and easier to run.  
A motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the purchase of the electronic screen for up to $5,500.
The next meeting of the Board is set for January 17th, 2023 at 12:00 P.M.  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

Submitted:
__________________________                                                          ____________________________
Steve Hunt, Executive Director                                                                  Kent Lamm, JPB Chairman
